RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Tuesday 3rd July 2018
MINUTES
Present: 
Chair:

Steve Lockwood  
Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members:, Terry Conn, Anna Crawley, Kendal Greaves, Christine Jordan, Jeanette Lye, Wendy Maycock, Jane Morris,  John Morrissey, Kate Pudney, John Richer, Keith Venables, Fay Attkinson, Dr. Morange, Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies: Eric Allen, Mary Dwyer, Kay Hallam-Black,.
Steve welcomed Helen Dillistone and Claire Haynes to the meeting.

Helen presented the main feedback topics from the “Joined Up Care in Belper” engagement process.
She said there were two main concerns; firstly the building and what will happen to it and secondly the bedded care model, especially Pathway 3.

Helen said that the money for the new building is available now from NHS England (with no time limit) to provide a locally owned facility, and that any proceeds from the Babington complex would go back to NHS England to replace it. The time scale for completion was about 2.5 years. There is no truth in the rumour that Phlebotomy services might go to the Fire Station as in Heanor.
Helen said the SDCCG realise that they hadn’t explained the bed model (which is not new) well enough. Further discussion would take place to better explain it and to check that the assumptions are realistic.

Concern was raised about the traffic island. Both Derbyshire and Amber Valley Councils are in the development loop and PPG Chairs & PPGs would be involved.

Dr. Morange gave an update on Amber Valley “Place”. The original size of Belper five “Place” and others was considered too small and a larger Amber Valley area has replaced it. This will give Derby Royal fewer area care systems to release patients into. He said it’s success will depend on developing community care considerably. They are having some success getting financial support from CCG for projects they can show are financially beneficial, for example an integrated diabetes care facility is starting at Riversdale. They will be asked for PPG involvement.
Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 09/05/18 minutes were accepted after review. Linda to publish on website. 
ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:
· Possible PPG volunteer being sought from scouts/guides. John M. to approach Gary Spendlove for Belper volunteers.



                     ACTION: John M
· Steve asked John Morrissey to see if he could arrange a speaker from Healthcare to attend the next meeting and also, additionally if he would like to speak about his role at Healthcare.








       
          ACTION: John M
· Helen Riley to be invited to next PPG meeting.      



  ACTION: Linda
New Items & AOB:
· Steve and the group thanked David Blanchflower for his past support.

· There is still concern over Jhoots pharmacy. A new manager has been appointed.
· Any problems with the online system, particularly patient records, should be reported to Linda.

· Linda said Extended Access will start in September probably two evenings pw.

· The presentation of the Babington report inferred that the practice doctors supported the closure of Babington Hospital. Linda said they supported better health services for Belper which the process should lead to.

              Next Meeting:  Wednesday 5th September 2018 at 1825 hrs

Contact: riversdaleppg@gmail.com

